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COLEFORD TOWN COUNCIL

At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 28th March 2006 there were present: -


Councillor
Mrs J A Marrott (Mayor)




M T Weston (Deputy Mayor)




Mrs C Allaway-Martin




D J Atherley




Mrs J Baynham




C P Kay




A M Lacey




C Lusty




Mrs S Merrikin




R D Phelps




J A Shaw


District Councillor
Mrs P Evans


APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Cllrs Elsmore and Penny and from Inspector Matheson (Gloucestershire Police).


APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 


28TH FEBRUARY 2006

The minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 28th February 2006, having been circulated, were taken as read and signed by the Mayor as correct.


Proposed: Cllr A M Lacey
Seconded: Cllr C P Kay


DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Declarations of interest in Agenda Item 207 (Community Enterprise Centre) were expressed by Cllrs Baynham, Lusty and Marrott and they took no part in the discussion of that item when it arose in the meeting.  


MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES


205 (a) STREET WARDEN FUNDING

The Mayor, Mrs J A Marrott, reported that a letter had been received from the District Council acknowledging receipt of correspondence from the Town Council and expressing the view that all available information on the subject of street warden funding had already been provided to the Town Council.


205 (b) STANDING ORDERS WORKING PARTY MEETING
Cllr A M Lacey said that the Standing Orders report was an impressive document.  Members agreed that time was needed in order to read it thoroughly.  Further sections on training will be distributed to members shortly.

It was proposed that all comments should be sent to the Clerk by 11th April so that the final draft could be circulated to members in time for discussion at the next meeting.


Proposed:  Cllr Atherley
Seconded:  Cllr Shaw


206
COLEFORD TOWN IN BLOOM INITIATIVE

The Mayor, Mrs J A Marrott, reported that work had begun on preparing and planting out the flowerbeds at the clock tower.  The Coleford in Bloom Initiative had received a grant of £4,000 over the next year from Rural Renaissance.  This required match funding which would be made up by £2,000 from Council funds and a further £2,000 which could be in the form of contributions in kind. This could be provided by traders volunteering their time to water the flower beds. 

Members decided to set up a working party to oversee the Initiative.  Cllrs Baynham, Merrikin and Phelps volunteered to be members of the working party which will hold its first meeting at 7:00 pm on Monday 3rd April.

The Clerk distributed copies of a leaflet about Coleford in Bloom which had been designed for distribution to traders and asked members to let her have their comments.


207
COMMUNITY ENTERPRISE CENTRE

The Clerk read out a letter received from the Coleford Area Partnership which sought bids for space in the new Coleford Enterprise Centre.  After discussion members agreed that a meeting chamber, a second discrete meeting room and a secure area for storage plus car parking space would be required, subject to confirmation of costs.

It was proposed that the Clerk should reply to the Coleford Area Partnership setting out these requirements and asking for a breakdown of all costs, including services and security.


Proposed:  Cllr Lacey
Seconded:  Cllr Phelps


208
CITIZEN’S ADVICE BUREAU

The Clerk read out a letter from the Citizen’s Advice Bureau which asked if the Council would consider waiving the invoice for rent for the year 2005/06 amounting to £3,800.  Members appreciated the difficulties faced by the CAB which had been brought on by exceptional circumstances during the year, but had a number of concerns about waiving the invoice. Instead, it was proposed that the debt be spread over a five-year repayment plan during which period the CAB would pay rent on a quarterly basis in advance plus a proportion of the debt. Repayments would be at a rate of £1140 per quarter.


Proposed:  Cllr Lacey
Seconded:  Cllr Phelps


209
NEWLAND STREET PUBLIC CONVENIENCES

The Mayor, Mrs J A Marrott, read out a letter from the District Council which explained that due to pressure of work at the end of the financial year, a decision on the refurbishment of the Newland Street public conveniences would not now be discussed until the next Executive Committee meeting due to be held on 27th April.

It was proposed that a reply be sent saying that members were very disappointed by the lack of progress and asking for an assurance that the sum of £38,000 set aside for refurbishment was still available and that closure of the conveniences was not an option.  It was agreed that letters should got to the chairmen of both the Corporate and the Community Scrutiny Committees and that the town’s two district councillors be asked to pursue the matter.


Proposed:  Cllr Merrikin
Seconded:  Cllr Lacey


210
THE GLOUCESTERSHIRE CHARTER

The District Council had invited members to comment on the final version of the Gloucestershire Charter.  A signing ceremony is being arranged at the District Council Offices on 7th May.  The document will be circulated to members who should send their comments to the Clerk.


211
REPAIR OF NOTICE BOARDS

The Clerk reported that it had been established that it will be cheaper to replace the town centre notice boards than to repair them.  A quote of £908 plus £300 for fitting had been received.

It was proposed that the notice boards be replaced but that the contractor 
should endeavour to find a cheaper type of board if possible.


Proposed:  Cllr Phelps
Seconded:  Cllr Kay


212
MEMBERS’ REPORTS



BUS SHELTERS

Cllr Phelps reported that he had inspected all bus shelters and, apart from graffiti, had found them mostly clean and tidy.  Repairs were required to the seat at the Sunnybank bus shelter.  Members agreed that this was a potential health & safety issue and should be dealt with immediately.



PLAY AREAS

Cllr Phelps said that play areas were generally in good condition but there were problems of dog fouling and a gate needed repair.



BENCHES

Cllr Phelps said that since the last inspection of benches in 2003, they had all worsened in condition and were now in various states of disrepair.  Some posed health & safety issues and needed urgent attention.  Cllr Phelps had established that the Community Payback Scheme was willing to take on much of the work.  Members agreed that the Clerk should liaise with the Community Payback Scheme on this. 

The Mayor, Mrs J A Marrott said she would contact those families who had donated seats in the cemetery to discuss their condition and potential repair.

Cllr Phelps reported that in the course of his checks he had observed the iron spikes on a ledge outside the Angel Hotel which appeared to pose a health & safety hazard.  It was agreed that the Hotel should be approached to determine what health & safety measures they had taken.

Cllr Allaway-Martin reported that she now had a list of all clinics which were available at the Dilke Hospital.  It was agreed that this information should go on the Council’s website.

Cllr Phelps said he would be going out on an evening patrol with police officers in the south forest area on 30th March.

Cllr Allaway-Martin said that there would be a public meeting of the Gloucestershire Ambulance Patient and Public Involvement Forum at Lydney Town Hall on Friday 31st March to discuss the latest changes to ambulance services.

213 SUB COMMITTEES
HIGHWAYS SUB COMMITTEE 

Members referred to their notes of the work undertaken by the Highways sub committee 
Several members reported that the traffic lights at Cinder Hill were not functioning properly.


Cllr Kay left the meeting at 8.10pm.


Members discussed the provision of a disabled parking bay in the High Street.  It was proposed that the bay should be reserved for disabled parking between the hours of 10.00am and 4.00pm.


Proposed:  Cllr Lacey
Seconded:  Cllr Atherley



OFFICE SUB COMMITTEE


Members agreed training and mentoring arrangements for the Clerk.


Members agreed that it would be useful to hold a defibrillator unit at the office.


214
PLANNING


It was proposed that the minutes of the Planning Sub Committee be accepted.


Proposed:  Cllr Phelps
Seconded:  Cllr Lacey


Cllr Lacey left the meeting at 8.30pm.


215
CORRESPONDENCE

Members noted and agreed the street closure request made by the Carnival of Transport Committee for the duration of the carnival.

A request for funding had been received from the Forest of Dean Health Forum.  It was agreed to discuss this at the next meeting.

A quotation of £199 plus vat had been received for a leaf blower.  It was agreed to make a donation of £200 to the Royal Forest Day Centre as agreed in the minutes of the last meeting.


216
PAYMENTS

The meeting closed at 9:00pm.
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